
March 3, 2023 
James Warden,  
Director, Office of Nuclear Energy, 
  Safety & Security, Room 3320 HST 
Bureau of International Security  
  & Nonproliferation  
U.S. Department of State 
2201 C Street, NW  
Washington, D.C. 20520  

Dear Dir. Warden: 

Enclosed is an application (XCOM1356), dated February 23, 2023, received by the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission, from Eaton Corporation, for the export of 150 seal assemblies to be 
used at the Qinshan Nuclear Power Plant, Units 1 and 2 located in China.  The seal assemblies 
will be exported to Candu Energy, located in Canada, and will be installed in the RAM 
assembly, which will be used in the fueling machine head at the Qinshan Nuclear Power Plant, 
Units 1 and 2.   

Before taking action on this request, we would appreciate your views, in accordance with 
established procedures and from the overall perspective of the Executive Branch, as to whether 
the requested export meets the applicable criteria in the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as 
amended.  If you have any questions, please contact Licensing Officer, Ryan Justice 
(Ryan.Justice @nrc.gov) and/or Amanda Black (Amanda.Black@nrc.gov), Licensing Assistant. 

Sincerely, 
3/3/2023

X Peter J. Habighorst
Peter Habighorst

Signed by: Peter J. Habighorst

Pete Habighorst, Branch Chief 
Export Controls and Non-Proliferation Branch 
Office of International Programs 

cc w/enclosures: 

J. Warden, DOS J. Semones, DHS/CBP B. Zach, DOE/NNSA
P. Dessaules, DOE/NMMSS R. Bennett, DHS/CBP J. Norles, DOE/NNSA
S. Clagett, DOC E. Sauls, DTRA A. Ferkile, DOE
C. Listek, DOS A. Kessler, CIV/DTSA
S. Davidson-Hood, CIV/DTSA
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